Williamson County Retired Teachers Association

General Meeting        May 7, 2013

Mackie's Pizza,  Marion,  Illinois

Due to a time restraint, the speaker for the meeting was introduced first.

Dr. Bernard Rerri, Mt. Vernon, Illinois, addressed the members of the WCRTA stating that his goal is to have an interactive discussion with everyone here.  His topic would be joint pain and choices of treatment.

There are many choices for treating people with joint pain.  The goal is to get you back to what you enjoy doing.   

Some choices are diet and exercise.  There are also pain medications -– some over-the-

counter, topical pain relievers, and nutritional supplements.  There are steroids – both oral and cream type.  Braces are also used, as well as various aids; e.g. to help in putting on shoes and socks.  When all things fail, replace the diseased joint with an artificial joint.

There are different types of arthritis – e.g., osteoarthritis which is the most common.  Rheumatoid arthritis, post-traumatic arthritis, and avascular necrosis.

Treatment options include:  medications, physical therapy, arthroscopy (cleaning the joint), joint fluid supplements, partial joint replacement and total joint replacement.

Throughout the program audience members asked questions including:  How long does a joint replacement last?  What about the expense?  Are there any injections that do not affect blood sugar count?  How long would it take to recover from the surgery?

After answering questions, Dr. Rerri and his assistants left the meeting.

12:45 P.M.  The meeting continued with 48 present.  John Harland read a note from Dee Ozment's family thanking us for flowers, visits, and prayers following his death.  The note said that Dee loved this organization and each of us.

John continued his report.  Following the retirees' dinner on April 23, 2013, seven became new members.  Bob Campbell is now President, John Harland is Acting Vice President, and Don Kragness is functioning as Treasurer.  John then spoke on SB1 and he told the group of remarks and comments made by Senate President John Cullerton.  John Harland encouraged everyone present to check e-mails, Voter Voice, and to keep updated on SB1.

Anna Morris briefly discussed Cullerton's statements.

Mary Lou Gander spoke on the 18% discount on cell phones through Verizon, Sprint, and AT&T.

Tom Oates reported that (as in the Newsletter) the Treasury balance as of April 8 is $3,422.99.

Judi Harland reported that there are three main goals of the Foundation:  to assist retired teachers who have financial problems; to give active teachers grants; and to provide scholarships to Juniors and Seniors in college.  Jeff Pappenfuss was the winner of a $2,000 scholarship for Southeastern Illinois College in Harrisburg.  Also, the Foundation gave $65,000 to retired teachers.

John then reported that at the Area 6 Meeting on May 6, Jim Bachman, Executive Director of IRTA, addressed the group.

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 14, 2013, at Western Sizzlin in Marion at 1:00 P.M.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:35 P.M.

Marge Mangan.

Secretary

